YMCA CHILD CARE AT LONE STAR COLLEGE-CYFAIR PARENT POLICIES
Program Overview

The Langham Creek Family YMCA, in partnership with Lone Star College-CyFair (LSC-CyFair), conveniently offers a child care program to students attending classes at the college.  Our experienced staff is dedicated to meeting the physical, emotional, and intellectual needs of your child in a loving, safe, fun, and nurturing environment.  The child care program meets in the Health Science Center in room number 102.  Our Child Watch program is a center based program including outdoor games and recreation, indoor games and activity centers, arts and crafts, construction, and special events.  We also have a curriculum based on 8 core components.  The components are homework assistance, social conflict & resolution, arts & humanities, science & technology, health, wellness, & fitness, literacy, character development, and service-learning.
Participant Requirements

1. Parents are required to have hearing and vision tests conducted and to provide current immunization records for each child that they enroll in the Child Watch program (see immunization records and hearing and vision section for explanation).
2. Child care is offered to parents registered in classes with LSC-CyFair, and registered in the Child Watch Program through LSC-CyFair.
3. Because of licensing restraints, no more than 17 children will be in care at any given time.  
4. Parents registered in classes and in the Child Watch program must remain on campus the entire time their child is in care.
5. Care is provided for children 3-9 years old.
6. All children participating in the Child Watch program must be at least 3 years of age and potty trained at the time of registration.  Please take children to the restroom before leaving them with caregivers.  If a child soils their clothing, the parent will be paged to change the child promptly. A child will be dismissed from the program if he/she soils their clothing more than once.  Please no pull ups or diapers.
Days and Hours of Operation

1. Child Watch will open its doors the first day of Fall and Spring semesters, the program will operate from 8:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. Monday through Thursday AND from 8:00 a.m. to 3 p.m. on Friday.  The program will close for mini semesters.
2. Child Watch will observe the same school holidays and school closings as the college.  These days are listed in the course catalog for each fall and spring semester.  
Registration Process

1. To register your child, go to Student Services located in the Learning Commons. Complete the registration form and submit a copy of your child’s immunization records along with the signed health care professional’s statement. You will be asked to provide the days and times of your child care needs for the semester. You will be given a payment worksheet to take to the payment counter with the amount due and may pay at this time. Payment reserves your child’s space in the class.
2. If you are in need of child care outside of your regular schedule (drop-in care), you may inquire within Student Services or call 281-290-3235 ahead of time to see if space is available. If space is available you must make payment in advance.  Please provide a copy of your receipt to the Child Watch staff.
Fees and Payment Options 
1. The cost for child care is $2 per hour per child as well as a $10 materials fee for the semester per child.

2. Parents must commit to participation for the semester and have the option of paying in full prior to the beginning of the semester or on a monthly basis. If parents choose to pay on a monthly basis, payment for the first month will reserve the child’s space. Thereafter, payment is due on the 25th of each month in advance for care rendered the following month. Failure to pay by the 25th may result in the discontinuation of child care for the remainder of the semester. A late fee of $25 will be incurred for payments received after the 25th.  

3. Refunds and/or credit WILL NOT  be given for days not utilized.

4. Checks returned for insufficient funds will result in a $25 service fee.
Food and Drink Policy
1. Children in care for more than 4 hours at a time need to be offered a snack or something to eat.  The child must have their lunch in a hard container with their first and last name on the outside of the container and on all food/drinks. 
2. Drinks are allowed in the Child Watch room as long as they are in a spill proof cup with a lid (plastic bottles with lid) or a sippy cup.  Please no paper or squeezable drinks.  
Illness and Injury Policy
1. For the protection of all children and staff, we are strictly enforcing the rule that you may not bring children who are ill.  If your child exhibits any of the below listed symptoms, you will be contacted via our paging system to come pick your child up immediately.  The following recommendations were taken from TDPRS Minimum Standards for Child Care Centers Subsection 746.3601. (Parents are welcome to view a copy of the standards located in the Child Watch room in the State Book).  A child will not be admitted into care, or will be sent home if any of the following exist:
a. Fever within the last 24 hours - 100.4 or greater oral temp, 101.4 or greater rectal temp, or 99.4 or greater armpit temp.  A child with fever will not be allowed to return to the Child Watch program until 24 hours after the fever has broken or 24 hours after antibiotics have been administered.
b. Vomiting or Diarrhea
c. Any usual symptoms of childhood diseases such as mumps, chicken pox, measles, etc.
d. Common cold/Influenza, from onset through one week
e. Sore throat
f. Croup
g. Head Lice
h. Any unexplained rash
i. Any skin infection:  boils, ringworm, impetigo, etc.
j. Pink eye, conjunctivitis, unusual discharge from the eyes or any other eye infections
k. Yellow or green discharge from the nose
l. Any illness that permits the child from participating comfortably in child care center activities including outdoor play
m. If the illness or injury results in greater need for care than caregivers can provide without compromising health, safety, and supervision of the other children in care
n. Symptoms and signs of possible severe illness such as lethargy, abnormal breathing, mouth sores or drooling, unusual behavior change, or other signs that the child may be severely ill
o. Excessive crying
p. If a child is diagnosed with any communicable disease as outlined by the Texas Department of Health (the chart of communicable diseases are listed in the TDPRS Minimum Standards under Appendix V…parents are welcome to review the standards at any time). 
2. Caregivers cannot administer any medications.  Please make sure all medications are taken before or after the child will be in our care.
Plan for Medical Emergencies

1. In the event of an immediate life threatening situation, 911 will be called and the parents will be paged.  If a parent cannot be located and the child has to be transported, the parent gives the YMCA staff the authority to make a medical decision to have the child transported by EMS to the hospital preference listed on their child’s enrollment form (see enrollment form).  If a child is transported by EMS for any reason, it is at the expense of the parent.
2. For other non-life threatening situations, 1st aid will be administered by the staff if necessary.  Parents will be paged during this time.  If the parent cannot be reached and the child does not require further medical treatment, the Child Watch staff may call the child’s doctor for advice based on the child’s condition.
Hearing & Vision Screening


1. The special Senses and Communication Disorders Act, Texas Health and Safety Code, Chapter 36, requires a screening or a professional examination for possible vision and hearing problems for the following children who are enrolled in a child care center:
a. 1st time enrollees who are four years of age or older and all children enrolled who are four years of age by September 1 of each year are required to be screened for possible vision and hearing problems prior to the completion of the 1st semester of enrollment or within 120 calendar days of enrollment, whichever is longest, or present evidence of screening conducted one year prior to enrollment; and 

b. Each child who is in the first and third grade must complete a screening or examination within the school year.
Immunization Records
1. Each child enrolled or admitted into the Child Watch program, must provide current immunization records to Child Watch staff.  All records will be kept on file at the facility.
Pick-Up and Drop-Off Policy
1. You must have picture ID to pick up your child(ren).  There will not be any exceptions.  If there is any occasion where persons other than the registered parent are dropping off or picking up child, we must know in advance, and this person must be listed on authorization form to pick up or drop off child.  At the time of pick up or drop off, registered parents must still be on campus, and must be the one sending notice of change in plans. 
2. Please be punctual when picking up your child(ren).  Please do not ask caregivers to make exceptions.  The program is only licensed to be in operation from 8:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. Monday through Thursday AND from 8 a.m. to 3 p.m. on Friday.  A dollar a minute late fee will be incurred for late pick up.
Discipline

1. We believe discipline in the Child Watch program should be positive and in the form of re-direction, and will never be threatening or physical.  If a child becomes destructive or threatening to other children, the parent will be paged to come pick the child up.  A child may also be excluded from the program for excessive crying. 
Extras

1. There will be no swimming/water activities or transportation provided
2. Caregivers are not permitted to have relations with children/families enrolled in YMCA programs outside of approved YMCA activities/programs, including babysitting, activities, outings, or trips.
3. All personal belongings MUST be labeled.  Nothing can be given to your child unless it is labeled with child’s first and last name – this includes cups, drinks, blankets, pacifiers, clothes, bags, etc.

4. Parents are welcome to visit the site at anytime while their child(ren) are in care.

5. First time users registered in classes and registered in the Child Watch program with LSC-CyFair, must return their Parent Packet before attending and be prepared to provide, immunization records, and hearing and vision screening records to the Child Watch program (see section under immunization records and hearing and vision screening).
Helpful Telephone Numbers
· Child Watch direct line – (281) 290-3230
· LSC- Cy-Fair – (281) 290-3235
· Langham Creek YMCA main – (281) 859-6143

· Child Care Director main, Lydia Hall – (281) 859-6143 ext. 208 
· Local Child Care Licensing office – (713) 940-5200

· Child Protective Services – (713) 626-5701 
· Crystal Davis – (281)-859-6143 ext. 229[image: image1.png]
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